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Mr. Klaus Röder, born 03.07.1947, was employed of 04.10.1982 up to 
30.09.1987 in the Advanced Training Center in Munich.  
 
Our society plans, develops and organizes on behalf of the Federal 
Government, the Governments of the German Federal states, the Commission 
of the European communities and subsidiary organizations of the United 
Nations advanced training programs for technical and high-level personnel 
from developments and industrialized countries of Germany and obtains 
advanced training stays for German Junior Leaders abroad. In the context of 
the development policy of the Federal Government scholarships are assigned 
to technical and high-level personnel from Africa, Asia and Latin America for 
an advanced training stay in the Federal Republic. Apart from this we 
accomplish training promotion in the developing countries themselves, by 
organizing “sur place” courses.  
 
The Advanced Training Center Munich is a training institute of the Carl 
Duisberg Society (reg.) and deals with planning and execution of advanced 
training measures for statisticians from developing countries in Munich and in 
developing countries.  
 
In the year 1982 the Carl Duisberg Society decided to include into the 
curriculum of the 4-Month courses in Munich the topic "Introduction to the EDP 
and Micro Computer Applications for Statisticians”. Mr. Röder was charged to 
develop a curriculum for this computer module and he was concerned first with 
a market analysis for the acquisition of suitable microcomputers for the 
training.  
 
Mr. Röder compiled a course concept for an Introduction to Computers for 
Statisticians and developed special instruction materials adapted to the 
different courses. Statistics software for training purposes was developed by 
him at the same time and adapted constantly the course concept to the new 
requirements.  
 
 
Mr. Röder planned different foreign seminars for the Advanced Training Center 
and participated in the related meetings. To these meetings belonged on the 
topic "Co-operation of statisticians and users of statistics in the context of a 
Food Strategy" in Tanzania. In addition Mr. Röder worked as trainer on a 
course at the "Internationally Statistical Programs Centre" of the Bureau of the 
Census in Washington.  
 
Mr. Röder was consulted occasionally about efficient use of microcomputers 
by the Central Administration of the Carl Duisberg society in Cologne.  
 



Mr. Röder covers a broad and specialized knowledge within the range of 
computer science and statistics, which he could transmit successfully with 
pedagogical skill.  
 
His linguistic abilities are remarkable, which made it easy fro him to prepare 
and implement training measures in English, French, Spanish and Portuguese.  
 
Its relationship to the Directorate and the staff members of the advanced 
training center was balanced and characterized by pleasant personal-human 
acceptance.  
 
With his work results were we always fully satisfied. 
 
Mr. Röder leaves the CDG on own desire to 30.09.1987.  
 
We wish him for the future all the best.  
 


